MCSA Newsletter

We are coming down to the wire! Nominations are open for MCSA Officers and will still be accepted during the General Membership MCSA meeting on Dec. 2, 2015 until the vote is called. All nominations from the floor will be Write-In votes on the pre-printed ballots (to be printed 2 days before the meeting).

Current Positions and Nominees acceptable to the Nominating Committee:

President: Bruce Clapp; Terry Miller Vice-President: Pete Laserinko Secretary: Lynn Ludeman Treasurer: Jan Heck Trustee: Keith Vanderwal Junior Division: Allen Bragg

Executive Officer/ Director: OPEN

Please attend the next general member meeting, Weds December 2, 2015, 7pm when we will vote on 2016 MCSA Board Officers. YOU CAN SUPPORT OUR CLUB by volunteering to run or nominating a member for a position! Your vote really does count and contributes to helping MCSA run smoothly.

If you have a nomination or a question, please contact Michael Bigelow, Nominating Committee Chair, at mbige5160@comcast.net or phone 425-260-9373.

The other big thing coming up is the raffle drawing for the **Diamondback DB15SB**, winning ticket to be drawn at 7:30pm during the Dec. 2nd meeting. ALL TICKETS HAVE BEEN SOLD! <u>Huge Thanks</u> to all those who stepped up and sold tickets, with special mention to Steve Worthington, who sold the most at around 450 tickets! The next raffle for the 10/22 Ruger take down rifle will begin Monday, November 30th.

For those asking for Volunteer Opportunities, current projects are:

- We are looking for someone who is proficient at mudding and taping drywall.
- We need a work party to remove the pile of junk near the containers.
- We are looking for a janitor for the bathroom at the range, long or short term.
- The Ladies of Caliber league would appreciate some RSO volunteers. This league meets on the last Sunday of the month from $4-6 \mathrm{pm}$.
- There is an on-going need for members willing to support coach Allen Bragg during the Jr. League practices Monday through Thursday from 2 to 5 pm.

To volunteer for any of the above projects or to suggest a project, please call or email Lynn Ludeman at 206-406-3562 or lynnl@hcc.net

A great way to support our club, attend the 2015 Christmas Party!

The MCSA Christmas party will be at the Lake Limerick Great Hall on Saturday, December 19th from 2 – 6 pm. The buffet menu will be Roasted Turkey, baked Ham, mashed potatoes & gravy, traditional stuffing, green beans, rolls and pumpkin pie. Soda, Coffee and Tea will be provided and there will be a no-host bar. You can buy your tickets on the MCSA web page or see any board member at a meeting to purchase in person. Ticket price is \$ 25.00 per person, which includes tax & gratuity.